Date:
June 4, 2009

To:
ERCOT Technical Advisory Committee

From:
Mark Bruce, TAC Chair

Re:
Agenda Item No. 3  PUCT Update

Members:

On May 21, the PUCT reached a decision in AEP’s appeal of the 2009 CSCs.  Although the final order is not yet drafted, it was my impression that the Commissioners agreed the ERCOT Protocols should be modified to address their concerns prior to the selection of the 2010 CSCs.  To meet the Commission’s deadline, TAC will need to move quickly, working with both ERCOT and PUCT Staff, to address the Commission’s issues while thoroughly vetting the proposed changes.  The current schedule for 2010 CSC selection is:

July 8

CMWG discussion and proposals of scenarios to analyze

July 6-17
ERCOT study period

July 23

ERCOT posts study results
July 24

CMWG discussion and possible recommendation
August 4
Additional CMWG meeting (if needed)

August 19
WMS recommendation on 2010 CSCs (vote)
Sept. 3 
TAC recommendation on 2010 CSCs (vote)
Sept. 15
Board approval of 2010 CSCs (vote)
Sept. 16
WMS recommendation on 2010 CREs (vote)
Oct. 1

TAC recommendation on 2010 CREs (vote)
Oct. 20

Board approval of 2010 CREs (vote)
Nov. 1

Protocols deadline for CSC and CRE selection to conduct annual TCR auction
To the extent that the PUCT’s desired changes affect the methodology by which ERCOT or TAC formulate recommendations or the criteria by which the Board approves CSCs and related elements, then it is the Chair’s thought that this new process should probably be in place at least prior to the August 16 WMS consideration of the 2010 CSCs to avoid the complications of changing the rules midstream.  Working backwards (and assuming the required PRR is designated Urgent), the stakeholder timeline for the required PRR is:

August 18
Board approval
August 6
TAC recommendation

July 23

PRS recommendation 

It is the Chair’s intent to have a brief discussion of this issue at the June 4 TAC meeting in the hope that the stakeholders can develop the right approach to reviewing this critical activity as instructed by the Commission, even as we begin our annual engagement in the CSC selection process.
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